
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

 PUBLIC HEARING ON  

GRASS LAKE/DEEP LAKE ROAD TRAIL PROJECT   

LAKE VILLA TOWNSHIP BOARD ON 

January 13, 2014 @ 7:00 pm. 

 

I. Call to order.  Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor Venturi.  

II. Roll Call.  In attendance Supervisor Venturi, Trustee Beadle, Trustee Berker,  

Trustee McCollum, Trustee Stout, Clerk Smuda,  Highway Commission  

Jorgensen.. 

III. Pledge of Allegiance. .  Dispensed with, said at preceding meeting  

IV. New Business.  Public hearing on the trail grant application for trail along 

Grass Lake Road, Deep Lake Road to Gelden. Estimated cost for trail from 

Oakland Grade School, across to Lakes High School and down to Gelden 

Road came to $230K, could actually get the cost done to $200k which is the 

amount of the “Safe Routes To School” grant we can apply for. The grant 

would cover 80%, Township would have to cover 20% of the cost. The 

purpose of the grant is to provide a safe route to school, our long term goal is 

to provide a safe route to Peacock Camp.  Deadline to apply for the grant is 

January 2014. 

 

V. Adjournment. Motion to adjourn Public Hearing meeting by Trustee Beadle, 

seconded by Trustee McCollum.  All ayes, meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm. 

 

Minutes of the January 13, 2014 Lake Villa Township Special Meeting, Public 

Hearing have been prepared and respectfully submitted for approval at the next 

regular board meeting on February 10, 2013, by Jean Smuda, Lake Villa Township 

Clerk.  

 

 

 


